
San Luis Obispo Duplicate Bridge Club                                                                                          

Board Minutes for November 8, 2013 

The meeting was called to order by President Bill Ringbom at 4:03 P.M. Board members Mary 

Neal, Jean Wilson, Leda Fields and Club Manager Barbara Weiss were present.  

Minutes of the October 11,
 
2013 meeting were read and will be approved by e-mail. 

Treasurer’s Report: The balance as of October 31, 2013 was $5298.72 ($850. Dealing 

machine). Net income for October was $374.59. The month’s table count was 132 ½ .  

Club Manager’s Report: We received a check for $750 from ACBL for advertising expenses 

that we as a club did not incur and the check will be returned. 

At STaC as well as District and Sectional games non-standard conventions are not allowed. 

Havoc is illegal and not allowed.  

Old Business: Judy Obermier will continue to do partnerships by e-mail for the open game and 

Doris will continue to work on partnerships for the novice. We will continue to search for a 

person who is willing to both use e-mail and phone. We will offer 20 free plays to whoever will 

do the work. 

New Business: The Christmas Party will be held December 6 at 11:30 A.M.. The cost for the 

party and play is $7.00 per person. Barbara will purchase 2 hams. Mary will take care of the 

potatoes, salad, and napkins. Bill R. will take care of the pies. Bob Clark will be there at 11:00 to 

set up tables, Jean will take care of assigning tables, Leda and John Fields will work on pies. 

Mary will work on set up of kitchen. All other board members are asked to help with set-up and 

clean-up. 

 January 27
th

 will be Dixie Hsu Day- sandwiches and dessert will be provided. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:55 P.M. The next meeting will be January 10, 2014 following 

the game. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Leda Fields 

 

 


